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As I will explain at our March 7 meeting, the English Department is proposing that we phase out our three-credit Writing 123 class and replace it a new class, Writing 222, which would be four credits. Both classes are focused on writing the research paper. 
We have built the 222 Outline from the 123 Outline. I thought it might be useful for the committee to have a summary of the major changes:
1. Writing 222 will be four credits; Writing 123 is three.
2. The “Description” section of the 222 Course Outline conveys a broader idea of research than the 123 document did. The new course is not just about walking students through writing a single research paper, as 123 was. It’s about understanding how research works in universities and how to use research for lifelong learning. This is also emphasized in the 222 “Objectives” and “Outcomes” sections.

3. The 123 Outline specified that students would do fifteen pages of writing, whereas the new 222 outline specifies twenty. The final paper is to be twelve pages (it was fifteen in the 123 outline), while a whole new category of other projects has been created, to total not less than eight pages. A subsection towards the end of the 222 “Objectives” lists possibilities for what this work might entail.
4. We have added sections to the 222 Outline about working in teams and making public presentations. These were not mentioned in the 123 outline.

